
From: Adam Spilker  

Sent: Sunday, May 03, 2015 10:53 PM 
To: Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Support for Circus Juventus 

 
Dear Daley Lehmann, 

 

We are writing in support of the expansion of Circus Juventus's Big Top and the funding being 

reviewed by a citizen panel for a CIB grant. Two of our children have participated in Circus 

Juventus for years.  It has become a central part of their identity and personal growth. Our 

oldest son wrote his college essay based on his positive experiences with Circus. Truly this 

unique program is a gem for our city and we encourage you to do everything possible to keep 

it in St. Paul. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Adam and Rachel Stock Spilker 

 

 
Adam Stock Spilker, Rabbi 
 

Mount Zion Temple          

1300 Summit Avenue, Saint Paul, MN  55105 

Phone: 651-698-3881; Fax: 651-698-1263 

 
A welcoming and vibrant Jewish spiritual home. 

Mount Zion Temple is a Reform Jewish congregation devoted to life-long learning, worship and acts of loving 

kindness.  

In our holy community, we celebrate, comfort, and create meaning in our lives while we seek justice in our world.  
 
  



From: Catherine McGlinch  

Sent: Sunday, May 03, 2015 12:27 PM 
To: Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Support of Circus Juventas 

 
Hi Michele - As a long-time Circus parent and Saint Paul resident, I was so excited to hear that 
negotiations are back on to keep Circus Juventus in our Saint Paul.  What a gem for our city!   
 
I am writing to express my support the CIB proposal that Circus Juventus is working on with your 
office.  Circus Juventus is a such a great way to bring non-Saint Paulites to our city and fort them to be 
wowed and amazed with the programming, but also the insight of our city and parks community to have 
developed such a unique partnership. 
 
If there is more I might offer, please don't hesitate to be in touch. 
 
Best, 
 
--Catherine 
 

 

Catherine V.M. McGlinch 
1641 Eleanor Ave 
Saint Paul, MN  55116 
651.698.2097 
 
  



From: Grierson, Yvonne (MD)  
Sent: Saturday, May 02, 2015 4:46 PM 
To: Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 
Subject: Circus juventas 
 
Hi, 
We are writing to you in support of Circus Juventas and their funding proposal. We are St. Paul residents 
and proud supporters of Circus.  Our sons have been involved in circus for 4 years now and we are 
thrilled to have such a unique organization in St Paul. This organization places kids into careers in the 
performance arts, but, more importantly, allows each and every child, regardless of their innate athletic 
abilities, who participates in their programs to develop the skills and the confidence to shine in their 
chosen path.  Circus is a very successful organization and Ned's the support of the city to continue to 
grow and expand. We support them and hope that you will considered supporting them as well Thank 
You Yvonne Grierson S. Dana James 
1419 Albert st n 
St. Paul 
 
  



From: Elizabeth Martin  
Sent: Saturday, May 02, 2015 1:03 PM 
To: Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 
Subject: Circus Juventas 
 
I live in Stilwater area but I take my nieces and goddaughters to the performance each summer and they 
are inspired.  Please help this great organization expand to help and inspire more children. 
 
  



From: steve buettner  

Sent: Saturday, May 02, 2015 10:12 AM 
To: Swanson, Michele (CI-StPaul); Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul); #CI-StPaul_Ward5 

Subject: Please consider supporting the expansion of Circus Juventus 

 
Hello 
As a citizen of St. Paul and a parent of a student in Circus Juventus, I encourage you to consider the 
grant requests for  this incredible program.  As an educator, I know first hand the powerful impact that 
challenging hands on opportunities are for our kids.  Circus Juventus programming is a prime example of 
this type of learning by doing.  Though I understand there are space constraints and many other needs, 
please consider this program for 
 
 Neighborhood STAR and Capital Improvement Budget (CIB) grants 
 
Thank you 
 
Steve Buettner and Kathy Kraemer 
1365 Avon St N 
St. Paul MN 55117 
 
  



From: Ellis Rausch  

Sent: Friday, May 01, 2015 8:17 PM 
To: Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Circus Juventus expansion 

 
Dear Daley Lehmann, 
As a St. Paul resident, Circus Juventus is a very important fixture in our family and the community at 
large. It is a big reason we love St. Paul. We go to shows and participate in classes. We appreciate the 
arts, culture and international diversity it brings to St. Paul and exposes our children to. It is an inclusive 
community that is representative of the St. Paul and the great twin cities community at large. With 
increasing popularity and attendance there is a huge need for expansion. PLEASE SUPPORT THE 
FINANCIAL NEEDS FOR THIS PROPOSED EXPANSION. Circus Juventus is very meaningful to our family and 
our highland park neighbors. 
Thank you, 
Ellis Rausch 
1722 Mississippi River Blvd S 
Saint Paul, MN 55116 
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From: Deborah McLaren 

Sent: Friday, May 01, 2015 4:27 PM 
To: Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Circus Juventas & CIB pending application 

 
To: Capital Improvement Budget: 
    Daley Lehmann 
 
Dear Daley, 
 
I know how difficult it is to have to make decisions about grants to organizations in St. Paul. As someone 
who has served on the CIB and also developed and reviewed numerous proposals I appreciate the time 
and thoughtful effort that goes into each and every decision. Your time and energy are some of the 
most valuable things you can give to the world. That’s why I’m writing to you to strongly support the 
application from Circus Juventus. 
 
We are very fortunate, here in Minnesota, to have support for the arts. But what makes Circus Juventus 
unique from other youth performing arts? As a mom with a child who has been there for 7 years I can 
tell you that it draws in diverse children from all over the metro area. I went to one of the spring 
performances last night and as usual, was awestruck by the amount of children who perform - gloriously 
- to the best of their abilities. Circus Juventus attracts children that have all kinds of abilities and each 
and everyone performs!  Their confidence grows and sparkles!  
 
My son is also able to do work-study to help pay for some of his classes. He’s gaining numerous skills 
working as an assistant coach with younger children and on the clean-up crew. He’s always been 
encouraged and has a wonderful committed group of coaches that have helped him be his best. Circus 
Juventus helps children learn about their own health and nutrition and the importance of staying active 
throughout their lives. 
 
You are no doubt aware of the reputation Circus Juventus has throughout the country and the world. It 
attracts professional coaches from Russia, Mongolia, China, Morocco and the US. The sheer numbers of 
students - over 1,000 - and their volunteer parents - hundreds are proof that the school is an important 
and extremely unique asset to St. Paul. 
 
In a world of tough decisions, supporting the next generation is an easy one. These kids are our future 
leaders. At Circus Juventus they are learning leadership, strength, collaboration, cooperation and how to 
shine. Support from St. Paul’s CIB will insure that Circus Juventus will continue to provide their valuable 
programs for our children and our city. 
 
Thank you for reviewing my comments. Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can provide further 
information or clarification. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Deborah McLaren 
1873 Iglehart Avenue 
St. Paul MN 55104 
651-983-9880 



From: Nicki Vincent  

Sent: Friday, May 01, 2015 4:30 PM 
To: Nicki Vincent 

Subject: Circus Juventas NEEDS YOU ! 

 
Goof afternoon and Happy Friday! 
 
I am sending you a note to let you know why Circus Juventas is so important to me and my 
family.  We discovered this amazing organization about 6 years ago.  We went to a spring show 
and from that night we were hooked.  Circus Juventas creates something special with and for the 
children they work with and who attend their classes.  We travel an hour there and back to 
Circus every week for this experience.  
 
What this has done for my children’s self-esteem and confidence is indescribable.  Building 
confidence, strength, independence and balanced young people is just one of the many cores of 
Circus Juventas.  This organization is a pillar in the community of the Highland neighborhood 
and the city of St. Paul would be doing an injustice to many not to work with Circus Juventas to 
help them expand to meet their current space, demands.  Circus Juventas could leave St. Paul 
and go elsewhere but I don’t think that is the right decision.  
 
Please do everything in your power to make this expansion happen.  Every single inch of the Big 
Top facility is used for maximum input and output.  They need more space for training and 
classes as they fill up and run out every quarter.  Kids are not able to attend Circus due to space 
restrictions and limitations.  You can change that.  Grants from the Neighborhood STAR and the 
Capital Improvement Budget (CIB) can make this happen and get Circus Juventas  the money 
they need for this expansion and other important amenities needed.  
 
Please help this organization to continue serving young people all over St. Paul and across the 
state. They are an asset to the community and I hope you realize that.  
 
Very best regards,  
 
 
*´¨) 
¸.· ´¸.·*´¨) ¸.·*¨) 
(¸.·´ (¸.·'  Nicki Vincent 
Dona Properties 
Broker, Realtor, e-Pro, RsA 
612-590-1041 
 
  



From: Lora Wichser  

Sent: Friday, May 01, 2015 4:13 PM 
To: Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Support Circus! 

 
Hi, 
I am writing in support of Circus Juventas and their expansion project. My kids have been in CJ for 
almost 5 years now, and I have seen it help to transform my shy little girl into a confident performer. It 
has also helped channel my son's energy in a healthy and safe manner. The thing I love the most about 
circus is how the coaches emphasize fun, not perfection.  These kids are having a great time trying new 
things and gaining confidence in themselves without the push for perfection that often times comes 
with gymnastics, or the anger and aggression that can come with team sports like football. Please 
support this circus - it is super great!!!! 
 
Lora Wichser 
 
  



From: Mary Mullowney  

Sent: Friday, May 01, 2015 4:12 PM 
To: Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Circus Juventas 

 
We have been attending the circus for years with our grandchildren. Be happy and supportive of a 
successful business that brings joy to the performers and the attendees. They will move out of Saint Paul 
to find a larger space if you will not say “YES!” 
Thank you, 
Mary Shannon Mullowney 
 
  



From: Nancy  

Sent: Friday, May 01, 2015 3:46 PM 
To: Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Circus Juventus 

 
We have been involved with CJ for 10 years. This organization has enhanced our lives beyond measure. 
Our daughter has become a hard worker, and a leader because of all her activities here. 
  
Nancy and Don Creighton 
1345 Chatterton Ct. 
Eagan, Mn 55123 

 
  



From: Joan Staveley  

Sent: Monday, May 04, 2015 9:56 AM 
To: Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: In support of Circus Juventas 

 
Hello Mr. Lehmann, 
 
I am writing in my support of funding the Circus Juventas expansion. While my son no longer takes 
lessons at Circus Juventas, we attend shows, and my son LOVED his experiences there. We are residents 
of Minnepolis and loved the adventure of discovering this Gem right in the middle of the Highland 
neighborhood. It’s a great program for youth and the program will continue to be one of the great 
amenities of St. Paul and the greater Twin Cities (and State) area. 
 
Thanks! 
Joan Staveley 
 
(Parent of Sam Hunt who took classes there for about 5 years) 
 
Joan I. Staveley 
Critical Measures LLC 
 
  



From: Holly Garland Langworthy  

Sent: Monday, May 04, 2015 2:21 PM 
To: Swanson, Michele (CI-StPaul); Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Circus Juventas STAR and CIB Funding Proposals 

 
We are emailing you in support of the Circus Juventas STAR and CIB Funding Proposals.  We have had 2 
children participate in Circus Juventas.  We are huge fans of the experiences they have had while 
learning a new skill and performing in front of 20,000 Circus attendees.  Instead of us as parents, sharing 
our children’s wonderful experience, I submit my son Stone’s college essay… 

 
I am Third 

Each day I consciously make the decision to become responsible for the life of another 
human.  As a circus performer there are many questions I am asked; from, “What exactly do you do in 
the circus?” to “Do you get paid?”  Though the most important questions I am asked involving the circus 
come from the parents of my performing partners.  Numerous times I have been asked “Can you keep 
my daughter safe?”, “Will you let them fall?” or “Can I trust you with the life of my child?”  The climb up 
to my trapeze is filled with these responsibilities weighing in my chest.  The safety of the flyer is first, the 
execution of the trick is second and I am third, because no matter the physical toll I have to endure I 
must keep my partners safe.    
                I have been performing in the largest youth circus in the world, Circus Juventas, for five 
years.  Circus Juventas is a juvenile Cirque du Soleil located in St. Paul, Minnesota.  I am not a traditional 
performer who is small, flexible and has been performing for double digit years.  Instead I am tall, can 
hardly reach my toes and have played traditional sports such as basketball and football, which I still do, 
my whole life.  This differentiation has not stopped my culturally diverse coaching staff from crafting me 
into one of the top performers at Circus Juventas.  Zina Agostova, a Russian born coach taught me how 
to catch an “ankle-drop” in my earliest days at circus.  Xu Zhang, a Chinese man, who has toured with 
Cirque du Soleil, taught me how to use my muscles properly.  Sun Yanhong, a Chinese immigrant, 
showed me how to hold my body correctly, so I would not injure myself.  Mostapha Hassouni, a 
Moroccan coach worked with me for months to help land a trick where his teenage son stands on my 
head with one foot and his other foot extending past his head.  These coaches are the reason I can look 
parents in the eye, tell them their child is safe, and mean it. 
                I am entrusted with responsibilities which have impacted me with self-confidence greater than 
I could ever imagine.  This does not mean I know each trick will land perfectly.  When I am swinging 
upside down from a trapeze 40 feet in the air, I am incredibly humbled, but I must trust myself. If I 
appear to be scared then my partner will be terrified.  As I pump forwards and backwards on my 
trapeze, exactly the way it is done on a swing, I exhale slowly to calm myself when my partner, Kayleen, 
calls across the arena, “Ready”.  In the back of the next swing I slide down to my knees and think of all 
the hard work that got me exactly where I am.  Each blister turned callous, each rope burn healed, each 
muscle stronger for this moment.  Quickly, as the trapeze swings forwards again I shift my hands from 
the ropes holding the trapeze to the ceiling, which does not seem too far at the moment, to the bar 
behind my knees and pull my legs around and back through the ropes, so I can let my hands go, now 
suspended in the air.  When the trapeze reaches the back of the next swing I reply, “Next”.  This 
indicates to Kayleen on the next backswing, she will have to trust me, flip her body, and pray my hands 
find hers.  While the trapeze swings forward again I feel the tax the day has taken on my body, school 
has fried my mind, and football has made my body sore and my muscles ache.  It is now 9:15 at night 
and I am ready to be done.  That is not an option; I have one more trick to land.  On the backswing I now 
see Kayleen, toes pointed, body straight and my mind is clear.  My only focus is on catching the back-
tuck.  As she releases the bar she brings her knees to her chest and hurls her momentum backwards.  I 



feel a chill run through my body as she disappears from my vision.  Just as quickly as she was gone I see 
her open hands come in from the top of my sight.  In the upside down world I have become accustomed 
to I see her hands, outstretched, longing, and begging to be caught.  With an instinct as natural as 
turning when your name is called, I outstretch my hands and place my grip around her wrists, as we are 
momentarily suspended in the air.  The hardest part has yet to come, as Kayleen is now forced to join 
me on the backswing; gravity tries to pull her away from me.  “Don’t worry, there’s a net” I can almost 
hear the words as I remember seeing three separate occasions where other catchers let go, to have 
their partners fall to the net resulting in two fractured spines and a cracked vertebrae.  My wrists are 
too big for Kayleen to have any significant grasp on me, but it doesn’t matter.  I have never let her fall 
before and this will not be the first time.  When we reach the front of the swing and we are levitated 
again I let out a quiet, “Nice job” to Kayleen, to which she replies “You too”.  No one else will ever hear 
the words exchanged between a flyer and catcher, but no one else would understand the meanings 
conveyed in those words.  Kayleen and I swing back one more time as the bar she let go of appears in 
front of us and I make my arms stiff as she pushes off and rotates her body 180 degrees to catch the bar 
and swing back to the pedestal.  Another trick completed safely.  At this point, the end of practice, I can 
hang from the trapeze, legs dangling towards the ground and simply let go.  While I fall to the net I know 
I have done my job and kept my flyers safe and as I land on the net, flat on my back, I feel my body relax 
because my day is finally over. 
                Being trusted with such responsibility and having to live up to that trust after a long, draining, 
mind numbing day has taught me no matter what I will go through in life, I will always be able to push 
through it.  I will always have something left to give.  Circus Juventas has taught me to always put myself 
last.  Whether I put the safety of the flyer first, the trick second and then my physical well-being, or my 
family first, my friends second and myself last, I will never forget.  I am third.   

 
Please support Circus Juventas in their request to expand their facilities in St. Paul. 
 
David and Holly Garland Langworthy 
 
  



From: Michael Skelly  

Sent: Monday, May 04, 2015 4:11 PM 
To: Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Support Circus Juventus 

 

Dear Daley, 
                I write to you in support of our friends at Circus Juventus. I have been 
bringing my family to their August performances for years now. I have family 
members and coworkers who's children train there. I believe that the City of 
Saint Paul stands out within our nation as a center for Arts and Performance. I 
hope that the organization that you work with knows how much the residents 
of St Paul value Circus Juventus. Please support their funding efforts for 
expansion.  
 

Best regards, 
 

Michael Skelly  
1849 Orange Ave E 

St Paul, MN 55119 

 
  



From: Leota Pearson  

Sent: Monday, May 04, 2015 5:05 PM 
To: Swanson, Michele (CI-StPaul); Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Circus Juventas 

 
Michele and Daley, 
 
Please consider supporting the expansion of Circus Juventas.  Both of my girls, now is 3rd  & 5th  grade, 
have attended summer camp for the last several years.  The Circus Juventas program is excellent and 
one of the favorite camps.  It is unusual for a city to be able to offer such a unique program and 
deserving of your support. 
 
Leota & Roger Pearson 
Minneapolis, MN  55410 
 
  



From: Lisa Hovan  

Sent: Tuesday, May 05, 2015 12:09 PM 
To: Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Circus Juventas expansion 

 
Hi, 
I am writing to you as a parent pleading for help with Circus Juventas expansion.  This place 
has given my daughter a life and a future.  She has asperger's and an anxiety disorder.  Her 
anxiety was pretty severe and I worried about her ability to function in life.  She was in therapy 
since she was 3 for social skills, sensory integration and other things.  Because of her anxiety 
the occupational therapist couldn't do anything further for her unless we medicated her.  That 
was not an option to me so I got her in gymnastics she took to it but it was never fully able to 
help her.  Then at age 7 we found Circus Juventas.  She started there and something changed 
every year she did more classes and was able to cope with life easier.  Now she trains 29 hours 
a week there and she is thriving!  She plans to go professional and has a passion and a 
future.  I owe my daughter's life to Circus Juventas.   
They are in desperate need of this expansion as a parent volunteer who is involved in pretty 
much every aspect they have no room.  They have to limit the classes offered because they are 
busting at the seams already trying to squeeze what they have on the floor.  As a volunteer 
there I see many kids like my daughter and want them to have the opportunities that she 
has.  Without this expansion that isn't possible.  If you have ever had the opportunity to see one 
of their May shows it is amazing how every kid looks talented no matter their abilities.  They do 
an amazing job making sure the kids feel special.  They have the most amazing coaches from 
all over the world.   
 
Please help them with their expansion so that all kids can have this opportunity!!!!!! 
 
Thank you for your time 
Lisa Hovan 
 
  



From: Diane Johnston  

Sent: Tuesday, May 05, 2015 4:13 PM 
To: Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Circus Juventas 

 
I am emailing to give my support for the expansion of Circus Juventas at its’ current location.  The Circus 
shows have become a family tradition in our household which has expanded to include other family 
members and friends. 
 
It started with my daughter taking classes at Circus Juventas for a  couple of years, learning the skill of 
the “silks”, which helped supplement her skills as a gymnast for the Highland Park High School varsity 
gymnastics team for the past four years (soon to be a graduate of the Class of 2015!).  For seven years 
now we have made a yearly trek down to the Circus tent for the August show.  We make an afternoon 
or evening of it.  We go out to eat either before or after, depending on the show we attend, then walk 
down to the Circus tent admiring the houses on Edgcumbe as we walk. 
 
It is a great institution to have in the neighborhood.  It brings people to the city to see what it has to 
offer.  They spend money at restaurants.  And it is great for the kids who participate.  The kids are 
absolutely amazing athletes and performers!  And it is centrally located for participants from all over the 
Twin Cities to come to. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Diane Johnston 
1238 Bayard Ave 
St. Paul, MN  55116 
 
  



From: Tom Dietsche  

Sent: Tuesday, May 05, 2015 5:08 PM 
To: Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Circus Juventas 

 
We fully support the Circus Juventas expansion plans and Neighborhood STAR and CIB proposals. 
They are a valuable asset to Saint Paul and provide a marvelous opportunity for local youth involvement. 
It would be a crying shame to turn them down and have them move to the far west suburbs instead. 
Please help keep Circus Juventas in Saint Paul! 
 
Thanks, 
Tom Dietsche and Laurie Forsberg 
435 Mount Curve Blvd 
St Paul MN 55105  
--  

Tom Dietsche 

 
  



 
From: Scott Roste  
Sent: Friday, May 08, 2015 3:27 PM 

To: Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Circus Juventas Expansion and Funding 

 
Growing up in the Como area of St. Paul, I know the city prides itself on its diverse cultural and 
enrichment opportunities for its residents.  That is one of the reasons I have not moved far away and 
our family still takes advantage of much St. Paul has to offer.  One of those opportunities is the Circus 
Juventas program, both in coming to shows and participating in the great skill development 
programs.  The purpose of this message is to encourage the city to work with the Circus Juventas 
program on its expansion and funding needs, especially as the programs offered are greatly beneficial in 
developing confidence and indpendence in the children who attend.  Knowing that the growth offered 
by these programs creates future adults who are better contributors to society, the city should also see 
a partnership with Circus Juventas as a great investment in the city's future.  Thank you for your time.   
-Scott Roste 
  
  



From: Michael Herrmann   

Sent: Friday, May 08, 2015 10:50 AM 
To: Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Circus Juventas and Capital Improvement Budget 

 
Dear Mr. Lehmann, 
 
I am writing to you to let you know my support of including Circus Juventas as part of the Capital 
Improvement for expansion of the program. Circus Juventas is a unique program for children of our city 
and surrounding area. We should take every opportunity to help the organization stay and grow within 
St. Paul. The program has outgrown it's current space in Highland Park and needs to expand. This is an 
organization that does not strive to enrich the pockets of anyone, but to enrich the lives of children in 
our city. 
 
Let's take this is an opportunity to hang onto something that is uniquely St. Paul. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Michael Herrmann 
892 Dayton Ave 
St. Paul, MN 
 
 
  



From: Krista Sweeney  

Sent: Sunday, May 10, 2015 9:34 PM 
To: Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Request for Capital Improvement Budget funding for Circus Juventas 

 
 
 
Dear Daly Lehmann, 
I am writing to you to request Capital Improvement Budget (CIB) funding to support the expansion of 
the Circus Juventas facility and programs. 
 
 
Circus Juventas is a successful, not-for-profit performing arts youth circus organization located in 
Highland Park (St. Paul) and needs your continued support in order to advance the high quality of 
service it provides to the youth of our community. 
 
Why it matters? 
 

Circus training is a non-traditional athletic activity which provides an alternative to organized 

sports. At Circus Juventas, no child is ever disappointed by not "making the team" or not being 

allowed to perform. Every child is given the opportunity to grow and be challenged. Combining 

athleticism with the arts, the purpose of Circus Juventas is to: 

 Offer an environment in which boys and girls work and train side-by-side as equals, learning 
together the values of discipline and hard work; 

 Foster mentoring relationships between older and younger children, between peers, and 
between adults in the community and children of all ages; 

 Train all children as a team, from superior athletes to those less gifted; 
 Teach students the value of contributing to society through performances at community and 

charitable events. 

I hope you consider Circus Juventas for CIB funding.   This is a valuable youth program for the Twin Cities 
local area that needs your support. 
 
 
Thank you for your time, 
Krista Sweeney 
St. Paul Resident 
 
  



From: Nancy Mulvey  

Sent: Sunday, May 10, 2015 12:05 PM 
To: Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Circus Juventas 

 
We are writing in support of Circus Juventas.  We would like to see them expand in our neighborhood; they are 
very good neighbors.  We are very lucky to have such a unique and outstanding program for young people in St. 
Paul.  We attend their summer show every year and are always amazed at the skill and dedication of the Circus 
Juventas staff and of our young people.  We would like to see them receive the grant money they need in order to 
have a successful fundraising campaign. 
Thank you. 
 
Nancy and Jim Mulvey 
1785 Beechwood Avenue 
St. Paul 

 
  



From: endrumm  
Sent: Saturday, May 09, 2015 12:41 PM 
To: Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 
Subject: Circus Juventas 
 
Dear Daley, 
 
I hope very much you understand how valuable an asset to St. Paul is the Circus Juventas. I live near the 
site where they are located and I attend the performances every year. I always see many, many cars 
parked near the circus when they are having shows and believe it is very well attended and appreciated 
by many people throughout the region. It truly is a jewel and to have it reside in St. Paul is a great gift to 
the city and to so many people. Please give strong support to the request by the circus for more space 
and support by the city as the circus continues to expand. 
 
Sicerely, 
 
Elizabeth Drumm 
1628 Rome Ave. 
St. Paul MN 55116 
 
  



From: Brittany McCarty  

Sent: Sunday, May 10, 2015 11:22 PM 
To: Swanson, Michele (CI-StPaul); Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Circus Juventas 

 
Hello, 
 
I am writing on behalf of Circus Juventas.   
 
Circus Juventas is important to my family because we personally know other families that are a part of 
it, and we very much enjoy going to the performances each year. 
 
Circus Juventas is important for the Highland neighborhood for similar reasons; because the 
neighborhood enjoys coming to the theater to watch.  The city of St. Paul is also one for enjoyment and 
there wouldn't be the same crowds at Circus Juventas without them.  There would also be a feeble city 
without the Circus, in light of all of the entertainment it truly brings; there would be feelings of 
emptiness and loss.  
 
This new expansion is needed in order to fulfill new training space as well as other amenities.  I believe it 
is in the best interest of the city to take part in this effort as a new project that would greatly benefit 
Circus Juventas and its participating families and neighborhoods as well as the entire city of St. Paul.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
B. McCarty  
 
 



From: Donna Gies 

Sent: Friday, May 15, 2015 10:46 AM 
To: Swanson, Michele (CI-StPaul); Lehmann, Daley (CI-StPaul); #CI-StPaul_Ward3 

Subject: Circus Juventas 

 

 
I am writing to ask for your support for Circus Juventas through the Neighborhood 
STAR and Capital Improvement Budget (CIB) grants, and also in negotiations related to 
expansion plans. 

  

My daughter participated in Circus Juventas program for over 10 years and through that 
participation developed recognition of the importance of team work and cooperation, 
bravery to try amazing things no matter how unlikely they seem, and confidence in her 
ability to achieve excellence. For a quiet person, it was truly life altering.  Although she 
“retired” several years ago, her experience was so rewarding that I felt strongly 
committed to organization and am therefore honored to sit on the Board of Circus 
Juventas.   

  

I continue to be awed by the effect participation has on so many children.  One of the 
most amazing things that I witness is children learning to fail graciously, stand up, smile, 
and work even harder to perfect whatever it is that they are working on.  What a lesson 
for life.   

  

Circus Juventas is a treasure to the City of St. Paul and surrounding communities. In 
addition to the effects it has on the participants, Circus Juventas provides spectacular, 
unique, and affordable entertainment. Performances are extremely highly regarded 
locally and internationally and draw people from all over to the City to attend.   

  

Expansion of the facilities of Circus Juventas will insure that this unparalleled 
organization continues to offer development opportunities to the young people of the 
community, and joyful entertainment opportunities to all.  Please support the positive 
partnership between the City of St. Paul and Circus Juventas through the Neighborhood 
STAR and Capital Improvement Budget (CIB) grants and negotiations related to 
expansion plans.  

  

Respectfully, 

Donna Gies 

  














































































































































































































































